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is wrong to tag a small group of radicals as an act of the 
whole Muslim community,” the Governor said.

In his address, the Vice Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu 
Abbas, said the theme of the conference was apt, as it came 
at a better time when Islam is being battered as a religion of 
violence.

The Vice Chancellor, said as part of the policy of the 
university, issues such as this would be brought forward for 
deliberations so that the facts could be unravelled from the 
fallacies, saying those castigating Islam with negative 
trends are doing so with an ulterior motive.

He emphasized the importance of such conference, saying 
Islam is a religion of peace, justice and compassion.  He 
pointed out that misinformation about Islam is perpetrated 
by those who seek narrow and distorted narrative.

The Vice Chancellor noted that there were misconceptions 
which have often been misreported in the media 
particularly from the western axis. He charged scholars to 
leverage their intellectual capacity to illuminate the true 
essence of Islam, separating facts from fallacies.
Earlier in his welcome address, the Director of the Centre 
for Islamic Civilization and Interfaith Dialogue (CICID), 

The Bayero University, Kano Centre for Islamic 
Civilization and Interfaith Dialogue (CICID) on 
Monday, 8th January, 2024 hosted its 2nd 

International Conference with the theme Islam and 
Violence: Facts and Fallacies, aimed at creating awareness 
to disassociate the religion of Islam with violence  

Declaring the conference open, the Governor of Kano 
State, Engineer Abba Kabir Yusuf, explained that enemies 
of Islam were deliberately distorting the facts thereby 
describing Islam as a religion of violence and terrorism.

The Governor, who was represented by his Deputy, 
Comrade Aminu Abdulsalam Gwarzo, said Islam is peace 
and it preaches peaceful coexistence amongst mankind.

He frowned at why some people were hell bent on 
distorting the facts as it affect Islam, saying no religion on 
earth that cherishes and promotes peace as Islam, pointing 
out that the only way to correct the negative narrative is 
through such conferences frequently.

The Governor, who commended the University and the 
Centre for organizing the conference now, said it was 
timely and would go a long way in putting the facts 
straight. ”People need to know the truth about Islam and it 

BUK's Center for Islamic Civilization and 
Interfaith Dialogue Holds Conference on Islam and Violence

By Lamara Garba

This is to notify staff and students that the 2022/2023 
second semester Mid-Semester break as approved by the 
University Senate is scheduled to hold between Monday, 
15th January to Sunday 21st January 2024

Lectures will resume on Monday, 22nd January, 2024 
accordingly.

The University Management wishes all students a happy 
break and safe journey to those  travelling outside 
Kano/BUK.

Signed:
Amina Umar Abdullahi

Ag. Registrar

RE: ACADEMIC CALENDAR OF ACTIVITIES -MID SEMESTER BREAK
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Also in his paper presentation, the Deputy Secretary 
General of the Supreme Council for Islamic Affairs and 
also the Vice Chancellor of Al-Istiqama University, 
Sumaila, Professor Salisu Shehu, said statistics of all the 
act of terrorism had shown that none Muslim groups have 
contributed more than 90 percent of all the atrocities 
against peace in the world.

He noted that the worst act of terrorism was the occupation 
of Palestinian land and continued killings of children and 
women by the Isra'eli government with support from 
America and its allies, the KKK group and other militant 
Christian groups across the world, saying Islam was never 
and will never be a threat to peace.

In his paper, the Imam of Al-Furqan Mosque, Dr Bashir 
Aliyu Umar, described those associating Islam with 
violence as enemies of religion. Quoting from verses of the 
Holy Qur'an and the teaching of the Holy Prophet 
Muhammad SAW, he debunked all the insinuations linking 
the religion with violence.                                       

During the event, certificates of award were presented to 
distinguished dignitaries including the Vice Chancellor of 
Bayero University Kano, Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas, the 
Rector of Sahel University, Dr. Seydou Madibaba Sylla, 
the Executive Secretary of National Universities 
Commission, Prof. Abubakar A. Rasheed, the Executive 
Governor of Kano State, Engr. Abba Kabir Yusuf, the 
Executive Governor of Jigawa State, Dr. Umar Namadi 
among others.

Dr. Muhammad Sani Umar Rijiyar Lemo, pointed that the 
conference was organized to correct the negative and 
distorted perceptions surrounding Islam in relation to 
violence.

According to him Islam is a religion of peace and not 
violence and anybody who preaches violence is not in  
representing the Muslims and/or practicing the true 
religion of Islam.

Dr. Rijiyar Lemo pointed out that the Holy Prophet 
Muhammad SAW had never promoted violence in all His 
teachings, saying that the meaning of Islam is peace and 
therefore, it is distortion of fact for someone to link Islam 
with violence.

The conference, which was the 2nd in the series, brought 
together scholars, religious leaders and policy makers from 
around the world. Over 100 papers were presented by 
scholars of diverse origin.  It ended with a good note, 
stressing Islam as a peaceful and well-encompassing 
religion.  

Keynote speaker, Dr. Seydou Madibaba Sylla, the Rector 
of Sahel University, Mali, who is also the President of 
African Council of Ulama, said Islam simply means peace 
in which it guarantees the protection of lives and property, 
thus  making it a religion of peace and tranquility.

He described it as a campaign of calumny for anyone to  
link Islam with violence as no religion that talked seriously 
against in justice and degradation of humanity like Islam.

the Climate, Food and Farming Global Research Alliance 
Development (CLIFF-GRADS) award announced at the 
COP28 in Dubai. 

CLIFF-GRADS is a joint initiative of the Mitigate+: 
Research for Low Emissions Food Systems of the CGIAR 
and the Global Research Alliance on Agricultural 
Greenhouse Gases (GRA). 

The award aims to advance one of the research objectives 
on developing cheap and efficient means to divert the key 
substrate &quothydrogen&quot; in methane production to 
acetic acid. These data are urgently needed for researchers 
to decide on which microorganisms in the rumen needs 
manipulation to both develop long term methane 
mitigations measures and ensure food security.

The award comes with a grant of USD 14,000 for a 6 
months research stay at The University of Connecticut, 
Department of Molecular and Cell Biology in USA.

Rehema's research focus at the CDA is to help cows emit 
less greenhouse gases, (methane) while increasing meat 
and milk production.  She is currently developing a 
CRISPR engineered strain of methane producing organism 
(methanogen) that subverts methane production for acetic 
acid generation, which is a by-product that can be used by 
the cow to improve meat and milk production.   

A PhD student of Centre for Dryland Agriculture (CDA), 
Rehema Mrutu has won a global award for contributing to 
a sustainable future and will receive $14,000 research 
grant.

Rehema Mrutu is a Tanzanian national pursuing a PhD in 
Natural Resource Management and Climate Change at the 
Centre of Dryland Agriculture at Bayero University Kano, 
Nigeria with research placement at Worcester Polytechnic 
Institute in United States of America (USA).

She was competitively selected as a winning candidate at 

BUK Student Wins Global Award ...Gets $14,000 Research Grant

Rehema Mrutu in a lab
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Last year, Rehema was nominated by the Centre for 

Dryland Agriculture (CDA, Nigeria) to participate at a 

high-level meeting of African Centre of Excellence (ACE) 

at the World Bank headquarters, USA.  

She interacted with the World Bank President, David 
Malpass and talked about her research to a wider audience. 
This conversation attracted collaborators including Dr. 
Natalie Farny whom she currently works together at the 
gene engineering lab, Worcester Polytechnic Institute 
(WPI).

Part of her research work is also to understand what and 

how many species of methanogens actually reside within 

the rumen. This is extremely useful in designing microbial 

based animal breeding mitigation strategies.

Rehema Mrutu seeks to achieve at the global arena with 

regard to climate sustainability and hopes to develop the 

spirit of collegiality and collaborations with scientist 

across disciplines.

“Sir, as we are about to take off for our academic activities, 
we feel it is only logical to come and brief you on the 
progress as our mentor and leader. Insha Allah, the Senate 
of the University would be inaugurated on the 29th of 
January, 2024 while academic activities will commence on 
2nd of February, 2024,” he revealed.

The Vice Chancellor thanked Professor Rasheed for all his 
support towards the establishment of KHAIRUN 
University.

Responding, the former Executive Secretary of National 
Universities Commission, Professor Abubakar Adamu 
Rasheed, said he was overwhelmed by the visit and prayed 
for the progress and development of the young university.

Professor Rasheed  a one-time Vice Chancellor of Bayero 
University, Kano said he was happy that KHAIRUN 
University is finally starting academic activities. He 
promised to support the university to succeed, advising 
that as a way of making headway, the Management should 
ensure discipline, standards and quality as key elements in 
all its activities.

The former NUC Boss said institutions can only prosper 
and progress if they adopt system that can ensure quality 
and standards in their dealings, explaining that “my hope is 
to see KHAIRUN compete with any of the world's 
renowned institutions of learning such as Oxford, 
Cambridge, Al-Azhar, BUK among others.

He also reminded them that universities are capital 
intensive which require huge investment even as it was not 
a money making ventures, therefore, they should zero their 
minds on getting quick returns in this project, so as to 
succeed. 

He gave an insight as to how the University came to being, 
recalling his discussion with the late Khalifa Isiyaka Rabi'u 
when he first mooted the idea of establishing the university, 
where he rejected naming it after his name but preferred to 
be called Al-Tanzeel University.

Professor Rasheed commended the commitment of the 
founder of the University, Alhaji Abdulsamad Isiyaku 
Rabi'u and charged him not to relent in that direction, 
saying he has no doubt that KHAIRUN will succeed.

Khal i fa  Is iyaku Rabi 'u  Univers i ty  of  Nigeria 
(KHAIRUN), Kano is to commence academic activities on 
February 2024, the Vice Chancellor of the University, 
Professor Abdulrashid Garba, has disclosed.

He spoke on Thursday, 11th January, 2024 when he led the 
Principal Officers and Management staff on a thank you 
visit to the former Executive Secretary of the National 
Universities Commission (NUC), Professor Abubakar 
Adamu Rasheed in his office.

He disclosed that the university will be commencing  
academic activities with three Faculties and twelve 
programmes. The Faculties are Allied Health Sciences, 

Engineering and Science & Computing with programmes 
such as Bachelor of Nursing Science, Medical Laboratory, 
Radiography, Engineering, Mechatronics as well as 
Bachelor of Computer Science among others.

Professor Abdulrashid Garba said the visit was informed 
by the desire of the management of KHAIRUN University 
to express its gratitude for the role the former NUC Boss 
played in the conceptualization up to the level of issuance 
of operational certificate.

The Vice Chancellor noted that KHAIRUN was the brain 
child of the former NUC Boss right from the time when he 
was Vice Chancellor of BUK, explaining that, we owed a 
duty to come here and inform him about the progress made 
and also intimate him about the preparation for  the takeoff.

KHAIRUN University Takes Off in February, 2024, 
Says VC Abdulrashid Garba …Commends Former ES, NUC

The VC and the Management staff of KHAIRUN in a group 
photograph with former ES, NUC, Prof. Abubakar A. Rasheed 
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The Commander, further unveiled to the University 
Management that BUK staff  willing to participate in the 
voluntary road safety work (Special Marshal) would be 
engaged in order to give their quota of contribution 
towards ensuring sanity within our roads.

Responding, the Vice-Chancellor, Professor Sagir Adamu 
Abbas commended the effort of the Federal Road Safety 
Commission (FRSC) for its enormous contributions 
towards developing positive attitude on the drivers within 
the country.

According to him the creation of the Commission has been 
a blessing to the Nigerian people, pointing out that, but for 
the Commission the level of road traffic accidents on 
Nigerian highways would have been a catastrophe. 
Prof. Abbas assured the visiting team that the University 
was willing and always ready to partner with the 
Commission in the area of researches, short-term courses, 
part-time programmes or any other course relevant to the 
policy of the Commission and many more.

While reaffirming the University's commitment of serving 
the community, the Vice-Chancellor pointed out that the 
University was always open for the Commission to send 
their staff and children for special consideration on 
admission exercise provided that they meet all necessary 
requirements.

He then thanked the team for the kind gesture put to the 
University and assured the team that after receiving the 
guidelines and modalities of the special marshal 
programme, the University would notify the staff willing to 
participate to be fully engaged in the voluntary service. 

Present during the visit were University Bursar, Malam 
Rabiu Dauda; Acting Registrar, Hajiya Amina Umar 
Abdullahi; Director VC's Office, Malam Ahamd Shariff; 
Deputy Registrars Public Affairs and VC's Office; Malam 
Lamara Garba and Haruna Aliyu, respectively.

Highlights of the visit were presentation of plaque and 
University's customized souvenirs to the visitors and a 
group photograph.

The Kano State Sector of the Federal Road Safety 
Commission  is to partner with Bayero University, Kano 
on research and staff training as part of its drive to ensure 
capacity building of its personnel, the Sector Commander 
Ibrahim S. Abubakar disclosed this on Tuesday 9th 
January, 2024 when he led a team of the Commission on a 
courtesy visit to the Vice –Chancellor.

Speaking, Commander Abubakar said that “the visit was 
like a son coming to greet his parents,  being a former 
student of Bayero University, Kano. He further expressed 
the purpose of the visit was to foster strong tie between the 
University and FRSC, Kano Command.

He explained some of the services offered to the 
community which included awareness on the use of traffic 

rules and regulations, sensitization training to drivers, 
issuance of drivers' license, tracking of stolen vehicles, 
among others. 

According to him some of the success recorded was 
training large number of staff at the Nigeria Police Force 
(NPF), Kano State Government, where  drivers were 
trained on traffic rules and regulations. He said that he 
seized the opportunity to extend the gesture to Bayero 
University, Kano considering its importance in serving the 
nation.

By Suleiman Salihu

FRSC, Kano Command Plans to Engage BUK Staff into Special Marshal 
- Says Commandant I.S. Abubakar

The Department of Crop Protection, Bayero University, 
Kano, has honoured Dr. A Togola for serving the 
department judiciously.

Dr. A. Togola was formally working for IITA, Kano Station 
and now leaving for Kenya where he  has secured a new job 
at CIMMYT. Dr. Togola served the Department of Crop 
Protection, BUK as co-Lecturer and supervisor to 
Postgraduate students.

The National President, Nigerian Society for Plant 
Protection, NSPP, Professor A. U. Yusuf presented a gift 
during  the  reception in his honour of Dr. Togola and was 

Department of Crop Protection 
BUK Honoured Dr. A. Togola of IITA, Kano                              

The National President, Nigerian Society for Plant 
Protection, NSPP, Professor A. U. Yusuf presented a gift 
during  the  reception in his honour of Dr. Togola and was 
assisted by the Head of the Department, Dr. B. S. Wudil.

VC, Prof. SA Abbas presenting a souvenir to the Kano State 
Sector Commander, Ibrahim S. Abubakar 
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Institute as one of the best of its  kind in the whole of West 
Africa.

The University Librarian,  Dr. Kabiru Dahiru Abbas, who 
represented the Vice Chancellor, said Islamic finance has 
become a global trend which is timely and its importance 
cannot be over emphasized and as a result a lot of people 
are participating actively in Islamic Banking practices.

The Director, Directorate of Research, Innovation and 
Partnership (DRIP), Prof Ahmad Rufai Ibrahim in his 
goodwill message, said BUK is one of the leading 
Universities in Nigeria based on recent Times Higher 

thEducation (THE) ranking as the 5  best University in 
Nigeria. He said the feat was achieved not by chance but as 
a result of collective efforts of the University management, 
staff and students.

He disclosed that BUK has three centers of excellence, 
Centre for Dryland Agriculture (CDA) and Africa Center 
of Excellence in Population, Health and Policy 
(ACEPHAP) being funded by the World Bank and Africa 
Center of Excellence on Renewable Energy funded by 
TETFund.

He said IIIBF is an Institute that has the mandate to award 
degrees and certificates with the hope that the training 
would achieve its intended learning outcome from 
resource persons that were carefully selected.
The Deputy Director, Training and Linkages, Dr. 
Muhammad Abdullahi Ibrahim, in his vote of thanks, 
expressed gratitude to the University management for  its 
enormous  support and also thanked the participants whom 
he said are versed and experienced.

International Institute of Islamic Banking and Finance 
(IIIBF), Bayero University, Kano organized a three day 
programe on Professional Certificate in Islamic Banking 
and Finance from Thursday 11th January - 13th January at 
the Institute's Conference Room.

The participants were drawn from the Banking and 
Financial institutions including the Central Bank of 
Nigeria, Jaiz Bank, NEXIM and some other financial 
regulatory organizations.

The Director of the Institute, Prof. Usman Muhammad 
Shu'aib, in his opening remarks, welcomed all the 
participants and commended the University Management 
for its support.

He said the program was a professional one because it 
would run a module packaged to deal on Islamic Banking 
and Finance.
According to him alternative banking is a global trend now 
because the world had recently experienced economic 
down-turn as a result of interest based economic system 
and subscribers thought of the need to have alternative 
banking system such as Islamic Banking.

According to Professor Usman Shu'aib, Islamic Banking is 
based on non-interest because interest which is otherwise 
known as riba, which is detested by shari'a and that the 
Qur'an said that whoever eats interest is like declaring war 
against Allah SWT.

He pointed out that Islamic finance has components such 
as Islamic Investment Vehicles where subscribers will 
have rejuvenated activities that will generate profit. He 
said another aspect is takaful which is also known as 
Islamic insurance which will enable people to come 
together to help each other in the act of piety and 
righteousness.

Prof. Usman further explained that Sukuk is another aspect 
which is an Islamic Capital market run on bonds, Treasury 
bills and other bonds of the Federal Government where 
people will collectively subscribe to a fund which will be 
incorporated as special purpose vehicle, in which 
properties either from the Federal Government, State 
Government or even private individuals will be taken over 
and subscribers will purchase the property for certain 
period of time and the owner will be given rent which will 
be leased back to the owner.
The Vice Chancellor, Prof. Sagir Adamu Abbas in his 
address welcomed participants and congratulated the 

By Fausat A. Opayemi

IIIBF Holds 3-Day Professional Certificate Programme on Islamic Banking and Finance

All Units that are yet to submit their retirement of the third 
rd(3 ) 2023 DTLC allocation should endeavour to do so 

before the deadline for the application.
All submissions should reach the Secretary of the 

thCommittee on or before Monday 15  January, 2024.

This is to inform ALL HODs/DEANS to apply for the 
strelease of the first (1 ) 2024 DTLC allocation not later than 

th
Monday 15  January, 2024.  The application must be 
s i g n e d  b y  a t l e a s t  t h r e e  ( 3 )  m e m b e r s  o f  t h e 
Faculty/Departmental DTLC Committee.

Call For First 2024 DTLC Allocation

Participants in a group photograph 
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Internal/External Examiner: Dr Abdullahi Y.Z./Prof 
R.A. Dunmoye
Chairman of the Panel: Professor Abdulmalik Auwal – 
HOD Political Science

th
Date: Wednesday, 17  January, 2024
Time: 10:00am
Venue: Haruna Muhammad Salihi Board Room

Department Environmental Management: 
PhD Seminar Series 
First Presenter: Urwata M. Abdul-azeez
Topic: Bioaccumulation, Bio magnification And 
Environmental Risk Assessments of Some Organic and 
Inorganic Pollutants In Water And Fish along Rivers.
(Ph.D Review, Seminar I)
Chairperson: Dr. Mansur Abdul Mohammed
Second Presenter: Hassana Gali Ahmed
Topic: Evaluating the Presence of Antibiotic Residues in 
Industrial, Hospital and Domestic Wastewater and Their 
Role in Encouraging Antimicrobial Resistance in 
Bacteria.
(Ph.D Research Proposal, Seminar II)
Chairperson: Prof. M.D Mukhtar and Dr. O.L Odewade
Third Presenter: Aminu Yusuf Abubakar
Topic: Assessment of the Role of Solar PV Systems in 
Climate Change Mitigation among MSMEs in Kano 
Metropolis.
(Ph.D Research Proposal, Seminar II)
Chairperson: Prof. L.F.Buba and Dr. Maryam Liman
Date: Wednesday 17st January, 2024.
Time: 10.00am prompt Venue: Departmental seminar 
room
Note: Attendance to seminars is compulsory to all MSc I 
MSc II PhD I and II

Department of Political Sciences: PhD and M.Sc 
External Defence 

st1  Presenter: Nura Shaaibu Safi (SPS/16/PPS/00009)
Research Title: The Transformation of Agricultural 
Production in the Kano River Irrigation Project (KRIP) 
Area.
Internal/External Examiner: Prof M.M. Lawan/Prof 
R.A. Dunmoye

nd
2  Presenter: Sani Garba Wakili (SPS/16/PPS/00008)
Research Title: A study on the State of Internally 
Generated Revenue of Yobe State Government.
Internal/External Examiner:  Prof Abdulmalik 
Auwal/Prof R.A. Dunmoye

r d
3  P r e s e n t e r :  S a n i  M u h a m m a d  K h a m e e s 
(SPS/18/MPS/000013)
Research Title: Pan-Africanism and African Unity: A 
study of Tajudeen Abdul-raheem.
Internal/External Examiner: Mal Sani Ali/Prof R.A. 
Dunmoye

t h4  P r e s e n t e r :  R a h i m a t  O i z a  A b d u s s a l a m 
(SPS/14/MPS/00034)
Research Title: ICT and Institutional Efficiency: A Case 
Study of Kaduna State House of Assembly, 2018-2019

t h5  P r e s e n t e r :  A b d u l l a h i  G h a l i  S h i t t u 
(SPS/14/MPS/00033)
Research Title: An Evaluation of the Programme of 
Management of Internally Displaced Persons (IDPs) in 
Kano State: A Case study of Kumbotso Local Government 
Area (2009-2020).

t h
6  P r e s e n t e r :  Ya h a y a  S h e h u  M u h a m m a d 
(SPS/15/MPS/00020)
Research Title:  The Prospects  and Limits  of 
Consociationalism in Nigeria's Democratization: A Study 
of the Fourth Republic.

nd
This is to inform ALL interested Undergraduate students willing to add/drop a course(s) for the second (2 ) 
semester to adapt the following procedure:

a. Make sure you have dully registered with the University for 2022/2023 session.

b. Meet your Level Coordinator for guidance
thc. Make payment via remita from 15  January, 2024 by selecting UG Add and Drop Service.

th std. The portal will be open on Monday 15  to 31  January, 2024 to only affected candidates.

e. Reprint your CRF and submit to your Level Coordinator for documentation.

f. The exercise will only for last for two weeks.

stClosing date for the ADD/DROP is 31  January, 2024.

NB: Make sure you keep a photocopy of your receipt for safe keeping.

Signed
Aminu Wada Kurawa
Ag. Director, (DEAR)

DIRECTORATE OF EXAMINATIONS, ADMISSIONS AND RECORDS
Guidelines for Undergraduate Second Semester 2022/2023 Session Add/Drop Exercise

SEMINARS
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